TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
September 4, 2018

The Town Council met September 4, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:
Council Members:  Mayor Hight Marvin Crumpton
Glenn Littleton
Marilyn Collins

Chasity Chapman
Neil Benson

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Chief Barnett gave the invocation.
Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Council Minutes from August 20, 2018.

Council Member Chapman moved to approve the Council Minutes from August 20, 2018
as presented. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with
the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Chapman, and
Benson.

New Business

Mayor Hight reported to the Council he had gotten a quote from Municode to update the
Towns ordinances. He stated it would be around $9,000.00.

Council Member Benson moved to approve Municode to update our Town ordinances.
Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being
as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Chapman, and Benson.

Department Heads
Chief Barnett had no business at this time.

Mayor Hight asked when the new police officer would be starting. Chief Barnett stated
tomorrow.

Fire Chief Conner reported to the Council on some of the changes he has and will be
making with the Fire Department. He explained to the Council about the changes on how
many calls the fireman would receive while at the Football games. He also reported on
the uniforms would be changing.




Fire Chief Conner reported Thorsby would be hosting the Alabama Fire College Mobile
training, it will be October 29" — November 1*.

Chief Conner explained he would like to bring on Brady McLaughlin as a part time shift
fireman as a step one at $12.50.

Council Member Benson moved to approve Brady McLaughlin as a part time shift
fireman as a step one at $12.50. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The
motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton,
Chapman, and Benson.

Terry Jackson reported Blake Turner was seasonal help and would like to make him full
time and his pay would go from $8.50 to $9.00.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve Blake Turner as full time labor at $9.00 an
hour. Council Member Benson seconded the motion. . The motion carried with the votes
being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Chapman, and Benson.

Terry Jackson also reported to the Council on some quotes he has gotten on some limb
trailers and stated they would need to be bid out if Council approved.

Middleton Equipment Sales - $26,500.00
Brownwood Sales - $26,600.00

Council Member Littleton was concern that it would not be strong enough and would like
to do some more research before making a decision.

Terry Jackson stated he had given the Council a new pay scale for the Public Works
Department for them to look over. He stated he has a big turn over due to the pay.

Town Clerk Crystal Smith reported to the Council that Laura Liveoak had ask her to see
if the Council still want to do the Swedish Fest Ad this year. She reported as listed below
totaling $525.00.

Full Page Ad - $150.00
Car Show Sponcer - $300.00
5K - $75.00

Council Member Collins moved to approve the Ad’s for the Swedish Fest. Council
Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as

follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Chapman, and Benson.

Mayor Hight reported to the Council about Chief Barnett’s continuing Education.




Council Member Collins moved to approve the Financial Statement. Council Member
Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow:
Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Chapman, and Benson.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the bills and transfer of funds. Council
Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow:
Yeas: Council Member Littleton, and Chapman.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Collins
moved to adjourn. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins Chapman, and
Benson.

Robert Hight Mayor

ATTEST:

Town Clerk



